

MINUTES OF THE KIMBOLTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 8 JUNE 2026 AT 7:00PM AT KIMBOLTON HALL

PRESENT: Ian Bagley (Chairperson), Janine Adsett, Allie Tahuaroa, Gillian Smith, Bill Goodall, Heidi Morton, Kelly Burgess, Karl Burgess, Tony Waugh, Cllr Rob Duindam, Linda Muir, David Muir, Mark Wootton, Hannah Tokonai, Nic Galpin

PREVIOUS MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th April 2026 were circulated, Discussion was made about the walking Track sign around the village. As agreed to previous minutes the correct process would need to be considered if it was to go ahead ie homeowners consent. It was also agreed that there will be no mention about matching peoples houses on the sign.

Minutes were approved; Bill Goodall Second; Gillian Smith

MINUTES ARISING

Ian has notified the committee that he is resigning as Chairperson as of today 8TH June 2026 due to personal reasons.

Janine has also notified the committee that she is also resigning today.

The committee has passed on Good Wishes and have Thanked both Ian and Janine for their time and their effects.

On behalf of the MDC Rob thanked Ian and Janine also for their effects and were very grateful for their work that they have done. Rob gave them Thank you gifts.

As Janine is resigning she will need to reimburse anybody that is still waiting for money to be reimbursed as she is taking her name off the signatures.

FUNDING

Janine has spoken to MDC about approved funding for Hauwhiti Place, Fruit trees were included in this funding. There is potentially \$3000 grant money that can be transferred from Hauwhiti Place to Fowlers Reserve.

Janine proposed that the Fruit Trees could be changed and planted at Fowlers Reserve instead.

This funding needs to be spent by 30th June.

Waiting for approval from Helen to go ahead

Once approved we need to send an invoice to the council to get it reimbursed.

Next years Funding 2026/2027

Grants will need to be applied by the new Chairman. Council could potentially give us an extension of time to apply.

Tony discussed about funding for the Information Board \$190 quoted for replacement of the board. Adie asked if it would be finished by the 30th June. Chairman will discuss it further with Adie.

CET Funding has been submitted.

Tony discussed the Anzac Flyers and he apologised about the extra expense. Has agreed that Quotes need to be obtained in the future.

MDC have agreed that we can spend \$500, this will cover the flyers and the voucher for the craft ladies for their wreath.

Bill has agreed to buy the Gift Card and pass on the receipt to Gillian and give the card to the Ladies.

SIGNAGES

Signages are completed. James has been contacted, waiting for Green by Nature to pick them up to do the install.

Going to transfer The Kimbolton Sign to the fence and use posts for the new event sign. There is another sign being installed on the main road down by Hauwhiti Place.

Slides are ordered for Quiz Nights/ ANZAC Day and advertising our Committee Meetings. If we want more we can order them.

BANNERS

Ian has agreed to sew the sleeves on the bottom of the banners.

Ian will also pass on expenses for the fittings, to secure the sleeve of the banners.

Janine moved Tony to be responsible for the banners Ian seconded. Tony agreed.

TILED KIOSK

Bill received a verbal price which was \$8000 for replacing the shingles.

Will discuss further- whether we can replace it with other cheaper materials and labour costs.

NEW TABLES

Ian approached Bunnings for some tables as a donation. He is waiting to hear back from them.

QUIZ NIGHT

This is a great Fundraiser and will need to be organised, Proposed dates are October.

TREASURERS REPORT

Gillian presented the Treasurers report

Power on the 25th April was \$134.26

Reimbursed Neil Charlton for Anzac food

Kimbolton School Hall Hire \$300

Kimbolton Bowling Club \$300

Closing Balance Cheque \$2,113.96 Savings \$2,4440.10

Jainie to be taken off the Bank account as a signature

Ian to be taken off the power Bill

Tony proposed the power Bill to be directed to Gillian SEC Ian

Hall Alarms

Alarm is working well and is monitoring who is entering the hall which is recorded on the app.

Certain committee members have their own pin number.

Allie Tahuaroa is the new hall contact and Ian has registered Allie on the security system.

Jeff Tattled is the owner of Coochman Alarms and can be contacted for any advice or help.

Maintenance

Bill has brought up the condition of the black path as discussed at the last meeting.

Ian has stated that Thrive Financial has agreed to trim the greenery along the black footpath from Hauwhiti Place up to the school. They will also weed gardens and water blast and paint the kindly as a Community project that the company offers twice a year.

Other maintenance for the village can be uploaded on the Attenno App.

Library

Ian is happy to continue to vacuum the library until further notice. Gillian is quite happy to take over when needed.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AND PREPAREDNESS

Hannah and Nic discussed updates on emergency management roles and activities, including the use of radios and alarm systems.

The community activated emergency centre and welfare centres were discussed, with emphasis on coordination among schools, fire brigade and council.

Encouragement for community members to engage with emergency management plans and provide feedback.

COUNCIL GOVERNANCE AND AMALGAMATION

Discussion on government proposals for council amalgamations with options to oppose or explore alternative reforms.

The importance of community input and engagement in shaping the council's future.

Plans for a special meeting on the 29th June to elect a new chairperson and discuss further matters.

The meeting was closed at 9:00pm

SPECIAL MEETING HELD - MONDAY 29TH JUNE